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The information contained in this message is legally privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you 

are hereby notified that use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this message is prohibited. If you have received this message in 

error, please notify us immediately. Thank you. 

He ture no nga korero katoa kei roto o tenei karere, no reira, kia tupato. Mehemea kaore matau kaua e mau. Me whakamohiotia atu ki to Tari, 

me te mea nana I tono mai. E Tika Hoki. 

 

Regional Public Health, Community Health Building, Hutt Hospital, Private Bag 31907, Lower Hutt 

Phone: 04 570 9002 Fax: 04 570 9211 Email: rph@huttvalleydhb.org.nz 

To: General Practices, Pharmacists, After-Hours Centres and Emergency Departments in the 
greater Wellington and Wairarapa regions 

From: Dr Jill McKenzie, Medical Officer of Health 

Date: 10 October 2015 

Title: Update on NUTRISON Energy Multi Fibre 1000ml 

 

Please distribute the following information from the Ministry of Health and 

Ministry of Primary Industries to relevant staff in your organisation. 

If you would like to receive this by email please advise RPH of your email on rph@huttvalleydhb.org.nz. 

All public health alerts are available at www.rph.org.nz (health professionals – public health alerts) 

 

 

NUTRISON ENERGY MULTI FIBRE 1000ML - ALL BATCHES CONFIRMED 

SAFE FOR USE BY THE NSW FOOD AUTHORITY 

 
The NSW Food Authority has provided an update on the Nutrison Energy Multi Fibre 1000ml product 
testing.  

All batches of Nutrison Energy Multi Fibre 1000ml product that have been tested have now come back as 
commercially sterile, including the batches No. 06405 and No. 06420 (initially implicated in the 
investigation).  
 
Hospitals and other customers may now resume use of all batches of Nutrison Energy Multi Fibre 1000ml, 
including batches No. 06405 and No. 06420.  
 
On 22 September 2015, a National Health Advisory advised that Nutricia Advanced Medical Nutrition 
temporarily suspended distribution of Nutrison Energy Multi Fibre 1000ml as a precautionary measure to 
allow for testing. The decision followed information from a NSW hospital that the product could have been 
the possible source of bacterial infection in an immunosuppressed in-patient. This suspension was 
thereafter limited to batches No. 06405 and No. 06420 (National Health Advisory of 24 September 2015). 
The NSW Food Authority and Nutricia’s own testing confirm now that the products are sterile and safe for 
use. 


